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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

It is with a heavy heart that we announce the passing of our beloved sister, Annetter Springer. She was a 

devoted member and loving sister to our wonderful community! Let us keep her in prayer for a smooth 

transition to the spirit world as well as her family during this difficult time. 

 

While Seonghwa preparations are being made, we have created a prayer chain cycle to keep her and her 

family in prayer. You can access the chain by clicking here: 

docs.google,com/spreadsheets/d/1JyuLDJjHLH4CSPp8Ngo4Kq1Eo3KwW5t4eCGcZ0sz-

Ow/edit?usp=sharing 

 

Make sure to write your name in the time slot that you have picked. 

 

We will inform everyone of the upcoming Seonghwa with more information in the next few days! For 

now, let us send love, prayer and support to the Springer family at this time! Thank you and God Bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

HPHC of Manhattan Team 

HPHC of Manhattan 

4 West 43rd Street. 

Room 717 

New York, NY 10036 

Email: manhattanfamilychurch@ gmail,com 


